The Royal Marsden NHS Foundation Trust

Patient and Carer Advisory Group

Wednesday 21 August, 2019, 1800-2000, Board Room, Chelsea
Present: 
In attendance: Chris Jackson (CJa), Nikki Kettley (NK), Sarah Vockins (SV), Kayleigh Sanderson (KS)
	
	
	Action

	48/19
	Welcome from the Chairman
	

	
	XX welcomed members and staff to the meeting.
	

	
	
	

	49/19
	Notes of Thursday 20 June 2019 for agreement
The notes were agreed

	

	
	Matters arising
	

	50/19
	35/19: writing letters to patients with GP copied in
	

	
	Nick van As (NvA) was unable to attend the meeting therefore XX advised the group that NvA had provided feedback on the guidance surrounding writing letters to GPs and copying in patients. XX  advised that NvA has written to Clatterbridge and the Christie to see what their process is. Following this NvA will meet with PCAG to update.
	CM/NvA


	
	
	

	51/19
	40/19: The Patient Advice and Liaison Service (PALS) at the Royal Marsden

XX  confirmed that she has reviewed the policy outside of the meeting and approved as per chairs actions. KS advised that previously removed information surrounding feedback had been put back into the policy.
	

	
	
	

	

	
	Agenda items
	

	52/19
	Non-emergency patient transport policy

	

	
	NK presented the update transport policy for ratification. A query was raised regarding the use of faxes and NK that they are in the process of rolling the use of emails and other electronic alternatives. 
XX  queried what happened in situations where non- emergency transport was needed but patients could not afford it, and whether medical staff are aware of the policy. SV explained about the ‘on the day’ process and they always take advice from clinicians. Flow chart has been rolled out detailing the escalation process which has also received clinic input. Communication has been sent to staff, including the clinical site practitioners, advising them of the updated process. 
A query was raised by XX  around the policy on escorts accompanying patients and NK confirmed that there is some room for discretion and that this is done on a case by case basis. 

XX  requested that a paragraph was added around priority being given to medical escorts over non-medical escorts. NK advised that this is mentioned in the policy but she will strengthen this.

A further query surrounding waiting times being over an hour was raised as well as whether patients were escorted to their door once dropped off by transport. It was agreed that the Listening Post will gain feedback for NK.
The policy was agreed with a request to bring the non- emergency transport leaflet back to PCAG.
There was discussion surrounding the use of ‘mystery shoppers’ on the transport buses. CJa advised that is in the process of confirming whether this is contractually possible due to insurance and safety purposes. It was noted that the waiting room should also be observed as part of this. NK confirmed that she will report back to the group to update on the ‘mystery shopper’ project as well as provide a copy of the transport patient information leaflet.


	NK


	
	
	

	53/19
	Patient-Led Assessment of Clinical Environment (PLACE) 


	

	
	CJa advised that the PLACE inspection is booked for 23 October 2019 in Chelsea and 8 November 2019 for Sutton. CJa advised that Marilyn Cabral is leaving the Trust on 8 September 2019 and that Shirley Webber will take over leading on the inspection for this year.
CJa advised that the inspection have been delayed as the forms were going through a redesign and that CJa would circulate the forms and action plan in relation to these changes outside of the meeting. CJa also advised that some slides had been issued detailing the inspection changes and that he was happy to circulate this outside of the meeting.
It was raised that the PLACE inspectors are the same people each year and the question asked as to whether other people should be undertaking this. CJa advised that this was two-fold as it was also helpful for people to revisit areas again. 
CJa also advised that a catering review was underway and that a working group had been created for this. It was confirmed that this review will also include private care and that Claire Shaw and Lucy Eldrige are part of the working group which will also link up with the food and drink committee. FS and MH have also been invited to be part of the working group.
PCAG were invited to volunteer for PLACE inspection’s through Craig. 
XX  noted that the radiotherapy corridor in Sutton looks bare and unwelcoming. CJa advised that he will feed this back to facilities and include this on the action plan. It was also noted that the Arts Forum are also currently considering this space. 
	CJa


	
	
	

	54/19
	Fulham Road crossing

	

	
	XX  and XX  advised that there was no safe crossing at the Chelsea site and that there were no traffic light delays to allow pedestrians to cross the road. As a result communications had taken place with the Royal Borough of Kensington and that the principal traffic engineer had written back and advised that they were looking at providing a green man crossing point at Sydney Place and Sydney Street. XX  suggested making contact with the principal traffic engineer to make sure that these changes take place and to be involved with the process. XX  volunteered to be the point of contact.
XX  advised that all new patients are told to go to the Dovehouse Street entrance but that this entrance is problematic. XX  spoke to transport staff who are also in agreement that improvements are needed. XX  would like Dovehouse Street to become one way access. Currently there are no plans to change this and XX  advised that he is happy to take this issue to principal traffic engineer also.  
	

	
	
	

	55/19
	Rainbow badge to indicate LGBTQ+ patients/families


	

	
	XX  advised that there are rainbow badges for NHS staff to wear to show that they are available as a listening ear for patients to talk to regardless of gender/sexual orientation. Staff are only involved with this if they have undertaken the project. Evelina Hospital have been using the badges for a number of years and it allows everyone to speak in a safe environment.  PCAG were asked to consider the use of these badges.
XX  advised of her concern that this was a sensitive subject and needing to ensure the correct support is in place. XX  agreed that she will attend other trusts that are using the badges already to see how this has been implemented and what support mechanisms are in place.
XX  advised that if PCAG is supportive then will need to link up with Equality and Diversity to take the initiative forward with the appropriate training and support.

XX  also discussed initiative for people with a hidden disability whereby they wear a green lanyard with sunflowers.  Heathrow Airport, Sainsbury’s and Tesco’s have already undertaken this initiative and by wearing the lanyard it is showing staff that you may need some help.
	XX 


	
	
	

	56/19
	The Royal Marsden’s promise to patients


	

	
	XX  advised that PCAG had previously been involved with the ‘our promise’ statement and were being asked to review this and return any comments they may have to Craig Mortimer.
	All


	
	
	

	
	Any other business
	

	57/19
	Staff shuttle bus
	

	
	Query was raised around whether there was a demand for patients to be able to use the staff shuttle bus as other hospitals were already doing this. CJa advised that he can look into whether there is a demand as he doesn’t believe this would be an insurance issue. Noted that this had been raised though governors surrounding the shuttle bus between Sutton station and the hospital. CJa explain that this was due to staff parking issues also and prioritising staff to get to work and that we have to be careful about this service becoming something other than what it was meant for. Confidentiality also key if staff are undertaking work on the buses. CJa open to conversation around this and TN to feed this back for governor to link in with CJa.
	

	

	58/19
	Next meeting
	

	
	Tuesday 29 October 2019, 1200-1400, Cripps’ Lecture Theatre, Sutton videolinked to the Board Room, Chelsea
	


